
From: Weaver & Young <wandypc@flash.net>  
Sent: Wednesday, June 18, 2025 12:38 PM 
To: FOIA APPEALS <foiaappeals@geneseecountymi.gov> 
Subject: APPEAL OF GENESEE COUNTY FOIA RESPONSE 
Importance: High 

 
 

June 18, 2025 
 

Genesee County Board of County Commissioners 
Attn:   CHAIRPERSON 
 
Re:      APPEAL GENESEE COUNTY FOIA RESPONSE 
            Police Incident Report No:          2512501149   
            Date of accident:                            03/29/2025     
            Location:                                          NB-I75 & Vienna Road, Vienna Twp., MI 
                                     
Dear Chairperson: 
 
            We have been retained to represent an individual who sustained injuries in 
a  Motor Vehicle occurring on March 29, 2025 in Vienna Twp, MI.  A UD10 was 
obtained from Genesee County Sheriff’s Department and we also retrieved a copy of 
the UD10 from Lexis Nexis Crash Report portal.  However the UD10 Reports we 
received has the At Fault Driver, Justin Michael Morey’s personal data redacted.  On 
May 7, 2025 we submitted a FOIA Request (copy of Request is attached)  for an UN-
REDACTED COPY which is needed in order to contact the At Fault Driver, Mr. Morey. 
 
            This morning we finally received a response to our FOIA Request (response 
was due on May 30, 2025) stating that our FOIA Request was being denied.   Attached 
is a copy of the Response we received this morning.   In order to contact the At Fault 
Driver and obtain information from Commercial Lookup for ownership information (UD10 
shows his license plate is out of Virginia) an Un-Redacted copy of the Police Report is 
needed. 
 
            Please let this letter serve as our APPEAL of the decision rendered by the 
Genesee County FOIA Denial. 
 
            Should you have any questions or require additional information please feel free 
to contact me.   I thank you in advance for your consideration and response to our 
request at your earliest convenience. 
 

            Sincerely, 
                                        WEAVER & YOUNG, P.C. 

 
 
                                                                                                                                            
                            GREGORY T. YOUNG        
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GTY/pdr 
attachments 

Patricia Davis-Raman, 
Assistant to 
GREGORY T. YOUNG 
WEAVER & YOUNG, PC 
32770 Franklin Road 
Franklin MI   48025 
248-855-1500 
248 855-7575 Fax 
wandypc@flash.net  
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